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ROAMING CATS/DOGS 

 

There have been some concerns 

brought to the office concerning roam-

ing cats/dogs. According to the town’s 

bylaws a cat/dog has to be on a leash 

or tethered at all times. Please be con-

siderate of your neighbours. Please 

note: If there are issues with animals 

after hours or when the Animal Con-

trol Officer is out of town you can call 

the RCMP to file a complaint and they 

will follow up with the owners. 

VOLUNTEER WEEK!! 

April 16 - 22, 2023 
Volunteering Weaves us Together 

Let’s celebrate our individual and col-
lective actions in creating a strong, 
interconnected and vibrant commu-

nity! Volunteering weaves us to-
gether, strengthening the fabric of 

our community by sharing our time, 
talent and energy to support one an-

other.. 

Volunteer Appreciation Week is being 

honored in the province next week. If 

you see members of the Reidville Volun-

teer Fire Department, Council, Clinic 

Board committee or Walking Trail com-

mittee, please take a moment to say 

“thanks”.  It seems in these busy time, 

we are all so quick to say “you made a 

mistake” but we rarely stop to say 

“good job”... thank you!  Those simple 

words make volunteering worthwhile. 

The town will be having Spring 

Cleanup again this year just waiting on 

dates but hoping for late May or early 

June. More information will be in next 

month’s newsletter. 

SPRING CLEANUP 

SOD/HAY FIELDS 

Now that spring is quickly approach-

ing local sod/hay farmers would like 

to ask the public to please refrain from 

riding on the sod/hay fields altogether 

The town of Reidville council and staff 
would like to send out Birthday and An-
niversary greeting to anyone celebrating 

this month!!!! We hope you have a fan-
tastic day with well wishes for many 
more!!!! 

GREETINGS 

COUNCIL MEETING 

The next meeting of council will be 

held on Tuesday, May 9th as op-

posed to Monday, May 8th due to 

training. Therefore the newsletter 

will be one day later as well. Sorry 

for any inconvenience this may 

cause. Building time is right around 

the corner so be sure you have any 

permits in to the office so you will 

not be delayed.  

http://reidvillenl.ca


 

 
 
 
 

Town of Reidville 

Knitting Circle:  The knitting circle 

Monday afternoons at 1:30 pm at the 

Community Hall. 
 

Zumba: Cheyenne Barrett offers Zumba 
at the Community Hall on select Tues-
day evening’s from 7:30-8:30. Keep an 
eye on Cheyenne’s facebook page for 

dates. 
 

Aquafit/Seniors Swim: This program 
is offered some mornings and some eve-
nings at the Deer Lake Recreation Fa-
cility (check the schedule for times). 

Two sessions per week  per individual 
will be paid for any resident of Reidville 
who register with the town office. 

 

Yoga: Carmelita Morgan offers Yoga at 
the Community Hall on Thursday eve-
nings starting at 6:45 pm. 

RECREATION/50+ EVENTS 

 

 

Reidville Volunteer Fire 

Department 
 

Bruce Curlew, Fire Chief 
Roy Pittman, Asst. Chief 
Alvin Fudge, Secretary 
Kerry Anstey, Treasurer 
Paul Reid 
Owen Pittman 
Jason Jones 
Sean O’Brien 
Rick Burden 
Jacob O’Brien 
Sam Butt 
Calvin Hiscock 
Jason Reid 
Jason Stagg 

 Jeremy Curlew 

 Stephanie Young 

 Robert Lovell 

 Steve Hayden 

 

 

 

 

 

 

EMERGENCY NUMBERS: 

 
 

 Doctor on Call…..800-261-0741 

Fire Alarm.............635-5600 

RCMP.....................635-2173 

Ambulance.............635-3020 

NF Power...1-800-474- 5711 

Council Office........635-5232 

Fax: ....................... 635-4498 
  

Two elderly women were eating 

breakfast in a restaurant one 

morning. Ethel noticed something 

funny about Mabel's ear and she 

said, "Mabel, did you know you've 

got a suppository in your left ear? " 

Mabel answered, "I have a supposi-

tory?" She pulled it out and stared at 

it. Then she said, "Ethel, I'm glad you 

saw this thing. Now I think I know 

where my hearing aid is."  

JOKE 

ELECTRONIC PAYMENT OPTION FOR 

TAXES 

If you would like to pay your taxes 

online, you can do this is two ways: 
 
 You can set up the town as a biller 

in your online banking.  Search for 
“Reidville, Town of” in the list of 
billers.  Your account number is 
located on your invoice on the top 

left corner under your mailing ad-
dress. 

 
 You can send an email transfer to 

the town using the email address: 
townofreidville@nf.aibn.com   

      Use taxes as the password.   
 
If you need clarification on either of 
these options, please feel free to call the 
town office. 

PERMITS 

Commercial (per building)            $200              

New House:                   $100  

House Extension:                           $50             

Accessory Buildings:                        $25  

General Repairs:                            $10             

Clearing Land          no charge 

  

No Charge for a General Repairs permit 

for seniors. Most items will have to go 

to council for approval ....please ensure 

you have your application in for approval 

at meetings of council which are held 

the second Monday of every month. 

SOFTBALL 

A couple people have shown interest 

in starting up a coed adult (19+) soft-

ball team. The town does have some 

equipment and a great field. If you 

have any interest in this please call 

the office. If we do get enough inter-

est there will be a meeting held next 

month.  

We have received membership cards, 

the Legal Planning and Health Care Di-

rective books and the tickets that we 

have to sell for the 50+Federation. 

These tickets are sent to all clubs to 

raise money. All of these items are at 

the town office if anyone would like to 

pick them up. We will also have them 

available at the next event/meeting. We 

will be having another meeting in the 

next few weeks. Keep an eye on the 

Facebook page for the date. 

50+ CLUB 


